



Cleveland, Saturday, January 8th, 2022

RE: NINETIETH WALES COVID-19 UPDATE

Dear Residents, Employees and Family Members,

Unfortunately, the employee who was tested yesterday advised that they are positive for Covid-19 and four residents on Norton 3 are showing minor symptoms. Public health has been notified and will schedule a screening for the residents and employees who work on Norton 3 or have been in contact with the infected employee. The pending result of the one resident from Norton 3 has still not been published.

This morning the mass screening was administered, and we pray that results prove negative for everyone who was tested.

This afternoon we were informed by the Government that employees' working in the CHSLD will once again be entitled to the COVID premiums effective January 9th to February 5th, 2022. These premiums were suspended a few months ago (premiums for fulltime employees). We have sent a request that employees working in the RPA (Manning/Shaw) and RNI (Central) receive the same benefits as they too are working on units which are considered either a warm or hot zone.

We will continue to provide you with regular updates and will promptly notify you of any changes. Please do not hesitate to contact me with questions or concerns (my coordinates are listed below). You can also visit our website for updates: www.waleshome.ca/all-the-news.

Regards,

Brendalee Piironen Executive Director

bpiironen@waleshome.ca

y and On Six

819-826-3266 extension 247

cell: (819) 570-5587